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February 4, 2015

To the Mayor, City Commissioners, and Supporters of the Office of Equity and Human Rights:

It is my pleasure to submit this Annual Report on behalf of the Office of Equity and Human 
Rights. This report highlights positive changes within the office and the momentum 
experienced as equity continues to take root in the City.

Five bureaus now have positions specifically focused on equity. The City “Banned the Box” by 
removing any language on its job applications regarding criminal convictions. The office 
assumed a civil rights role as responsibilities for ensuring compliance with the Americans with 
Disability Act and Title VI of the 1964 Civil Rights Act transitioned to OEHR from the Office of 
Management and Finance. These two programs work to ensure that everyone has access to 
the services, benefits, and programs of the City of Portland, and the move makes these vital 
equity programs more visible and accessible to the community. Our office was also 
instrumental in the selection process for the Compliance Officer and Community Liaison 
(COCL) position, related to the Department of Justice Settlement Agreement.

As we began 2014, OEHR transitioned to the Mayor’s portfolio of bureaus and was a major 
sponsor of the Governing for Racial Equity conference, which hosted over 450 government 
employees from as far away as New York. It was an unparalleled success with compliments 
and inquiries still coming in about Portland’s equity work.  

At the end of the year, the office assisted in the transition of the New Portlander Program to 
the Office of Neighborhood Involvement, where its community involvement model will be 
better served in helping communities. We are proud of the program’s many accomplishments 
and look forward to its continued success.  

In between has been the excellent work of the OEHR staff, the Human Rights Commission, 
the Portland Commission on Disability, the Diverse and Empowered Employees of Portland 
(DEEP), and the newest programmatic addition, Black Male Achievement Portland. I would 
like to specifically thank Mayor Hales, who has elevated the conversation about equity across 
the City.  

Sincerely,

Dante J. James, Esq.
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INCOME

LEADERSHIP
POSITIONS

EMPLOYMENT

50%

50%

COMMUNITIES OF COLOR IN MULTNOMAH COUNTY

Communities of color earn half 
the incomes of Whites.

Communities of color access 
management and professional 
positions at half the levels of Whites. 

Communities of color have 
unemployment rates that are 35.7% 
higher than Whites. 

LESS INCOME

FEWER
LEADERSHIP

OPPORTUNITIES

36%
HIGHER

UNEMPLOYMENT
RATES

NEED JOBS

Communities of Color in Multnomah County: An Unsettling Profile
Coalition of Communities of Color & Portland State University

WHY FOCUS ON RACIAL EQUITY?








